Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: MO/MN

	Application No: 
	3/2004/0726/P

	Development Proposed:
	EXTENSION OF HOUSE INCLUDING EXTENSION INTO HOLIDAY COTTAGE AND STABLE AT BLACKSTICKS COTTAGE, BLACKSTICKS LANE, CHIPPING

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	One letter has been received which is in support of the application.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy ENV1 - Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy H23 - Removal of Holiday Let Conditions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	This planning application seeks planning permission for the change of use of a single storey holiday cottage (formerly outbuildings granted permission for conversion to holiday accommodation under planning approval 3/85/0461/P) to additional living accommodation to be used in conjunction with Blacksticks Cottage.  This would be achieved by extending an existing porch to provide a hallway link to the holiday let.  No additional residential unit is proposed so the proposal would not exacerbate the Council’s housing over supply position.  The conversion of the holiday let and stable is to provide two additional bedrooms and a lounge.  The existing porch would be extended across at the same ridge and eaves height by a distance of 2m.  Other minor alterations include the insertion of roof lights and various internal changes.  Overall, I do not consider that the physical alterations to the buildings would have any significant visual impact on the AONB given the scale of the existing complex.  The link extension is clearly in keeping with the existing buildings.

The change of use in itself would not, in my opinion, have any adverse affects on neighbouring amenity or the character of the area.  The holiday let has apparently not been used as such for approximately two years and provided it is used as ancillary living accommodation as intended, I can see no planning objections to the scheme.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding countryside, nor would its use have an adverse impact on highway safety.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 11 AUGUST 2004 














